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On March 23, 2010 President Obama signed the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. Over the next several years radical changes will be made in the Medicaid system that will impact the patient with congenital heart disease, their families and their caregivers. The practicing pediatric cardiologist should be familiarize with the shift from a fee-for-service to a pay-for-performance model. Incentives and disincentives will hinge upon organizational quality, safety and cost savings. The reform also calls for the creation of medical homes for pediatric care. Through a better understanding of these expectations the practicing clinician can determine how best to position themselves and align with accountable care organizations. Opposition to the proposed reform is strong. This comes at both a national and state level. It is important for us to understand what elements of reform are contested and what the possible outcomes may be.

